LEGAL NOTICE

STATE OF NEW JERSEY

DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES

DIVISION OF MEDICAL ASSISTANCE AND HEALTH SERVICES

Reimbursement for Dental Services 

Provided in an Outpatient Hospital Setting
TAKE NOTICE that the New Jersey Department of Human Services (DHS), Division of Medical Assistance and Health Services intends to seek approval from the United States Department of Health and Human Services, Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services, for an amendment to the New Jersey Medicaid (Title XIX) State Plan, in order to allow hospitals to bill the Medicaid/NJ FamilyCare program at the outpatient cost-to-charge ratio for dental services provided in the outpatient operating room to beneficiaries with chronic medical conditions and/or developmental disabilities resulting in special healthcare needs or emergency dental care provided under special circumstances in a hospital emergency room.  This Notice is intended to satisfy the requirements of Federal law and regulations, specifically, 42 U.S.C. § 1396a(a)(13) and 42 CFR 447.205. 

This amendment is being made because there are additional costs and procedures that are incurred by acute care providers specifically for this clientele that the current reimbursement methodology for dental services does not have incorporated into its fee schedule; this will ensure that providers receive appropriate reimbursement for the level of services provided to this population.  
The proposed amendments are not expected to result in an increase or decrease of the number of beneficiaries receiving these services or the providers providing these services.  The estimated gross annual expenditures by the Department will increase by approximately $50,000.
The effective date for this amendment was February 6, 2012.  Additional notice of this change was provided to the public on October 17, 2011 and February 6, 2012 in the New Jersey Register.
A copy of this Notice is available for public review at the local Medical Assistance Customer Centers, County Welfare Agencies, and on the DHS website at: http://www.state.nj.us/humanservices/providers/grants/public/index.html. 
Comments or inquiries must be submitted in writing by mail or fax within 30 days of the date of this notice to:  
Margaret M. Rose 
Division of Medical Assistance and Health Services

Office of Legal and Regulatory Affairs

P.O. Box 712, Mail Code #26

Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0712
Fax: 609-588-7343
E-mail address:  Margaret.Rose@dhs.state.nj.us
